Miss Parks moved the adoption of the resolutions and transmission of copies, Mrs. Mary Peacock Douglas seconded, and the motion carried.

After speaking on some of the problems and challenges facing librarians and requiring the best efforts of North Carolina librarians in the 1965-67 biennium, Mr. Ballance declared the 36th Conference of the North Carolina Library Association adjourned.

Mae S. Tucker, Recording Secretary

COLLEGE AND UNIVERSITY SECTION MINUTES

The College and University Section of the North Carolina Library Association met Friday, November 5, at 9:30 a.m. on the Balinese Roof of the Robert E. Lee Hotel in Winston-Salem with chairman Walter Gray presiding.

Mrs. Elizabeth Holder, Secretary-Treasurer, read the minutes of the section meeting held October 25, 1963 in Durham, the minutes of the planning session of March 13, 1965 in Charlotte, and gave the financial report.

Mrs. Marcia Bradshaw, chairman of the Junior College Committee, presented the following report:

Mrs. Mildred Councill, a member of the faculty of the Department of Library Science at Appalachian State Teachers College, was the guest speaker for the Junior College Committee luncheon held on Thursday, November 4, on the subject, "Library Development in Smaller Colleges." Forty-four persons attended the luncheon. During the business meeting, the group voted to study the feasibility of having a workshop in the 1965-1967 biennium. Officers elected were Mrs. Louise Blackwelder, Wingate College, chairman; and Miss Susan Crane, Wingate College, secretary.

I. T. Littleton, chairman of the nominating committee, made the report for his committee, composed also of Miss Hazel Baity and Mrs. Kenneth McIntyre. The following slate of officers for the 1965-1967 biennuim was presented and unanimously elected upon the motion of Mrs. Walter Gray:

Chairman: Dr. Merrill Berthrong, Director of Libraries, Wake Forest College.

Vice-chairman and chairman-elect: Mrs. Ethel K. Smith, Librarian, Wingate College.

Secretary-treasurer: Elvin Strowd, Circulation Librarian, Duke University Library.

Directors: Alva Stewart, Reference Librarian, University of North Carolina at Charlotte, and Miss Helen Hagan, Librarian, Wilmington College.

The speaker, Edmon Low, Director of Libraries at Oklahoma State University, was introduced by Mrs. Councill. Mr. Low addressed his remarks to the subject, "Federal Legislation—an Opportunity and a Challenge." At the conclusion of his talk, Mr. Low answered questions from the floor before the meeting was adjourned by the chairman.

Respectfully submitted, Elizabeth Holder Secretary